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Engineering Memorandum 

May 1, 2025 
 
RE:  May 6th Commission Meeting 
 
Amendment for Barr Engineering for the Mann’s Dam Feasibility Study 
 
For your consideration is a contract amendment with Barr Engineering to complete a Feasibility Study 
for addressing safety issues with Mann’s Dam.  A feasibility study is required for Mann’s Dam 
modifications per the North Dakota Dept. of Water Resources Dam Safety Standards and various federal 
requirements.   
 
The city currently has an agreement with the ND Dept. of Water Resources to reimburse the City for 
75% of the cost to complete an feasibility study, up to $77,592.  The City’s share will be $25,864.   
 
The Contract amendment with Barr Engineering is for $103,465.   
 
The revenue for this project is included in the 2025 Capital Improvement Plan and funded through GPT. 
 
Anticipated completion date for this portion of the project is January 2026. 
 
The cost share agreement terms have been reviewed by the City Attorney. 
 
The City Engineering staff recommends approval. 
 


